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Stockton East Water District (District) proposes to install a new ASR well to replace the existing Well 74-01 on the
premises of the Dr. Joe Waidhofer Drinking Water Treatment Plant (WTP). The construction involves drilling a well
approximately 800 feet deep, with an estimated recharge rate of 350 GPM and production rate of 1,500 GPM. The
production volume will be limited to 70% of the recharge volume. The well will serve as a dry year supplemental supply of
raw water to the WTP; the well will also serve to restore groundwater by aquifer storage in wet years. The discharge of
this well during production will be into the South Raw Water Reservoir and water pumped will be treated prior to delivery
to the Urban Contractors distribution systems. The supply to this well during storage will be treated water from the Urban
Contractor—Cal Water—distribution system.

The Project's potentially significant effected environmental factors is the hydrology/water quality. Production of the well
will be during dry years as a supplement to other raw water supplies. Wet years will recharge the groundwater supply.
Discharge will be directly into the South Raw Water Reservoir for subsequent treatment. Therefore, the project will have
no impact. Additionally the project will submit a permit and adhere to permit requirements of the State Water Quality
Control Board which will contain water quality monitoring and additional mitigation criteria.

The purpose of the Project is to extract ground water that has been previously recharged. Therefore, the construction
of Project would draw on ground water reserves only and would have less than significant impact on the groundwater
quantity, quality. The well will only be used during drought years. During wet years the District will recharge water in to
the groundwater table.



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

No projects areas of controversy known.

State Water Resources Control Board, Department of Health Services.


